
 

Phil Harrison AM 

Immediate Past Chief Commissioner of Australia 
c/o 8 Help Street 
CHATSWOOD  NSW  2067 
 
Dear Phil 
 
Greetings from Scouts Australia! 
 
On behalf of your many friends and colleagues across Scouts Australia, I am writing to 
congratulate you on your appointment as a Member of the Order of Australia in the 
General Division. 
 
To be recognised “for significant service to youth, and to outdoor and environmental 
education” as part of the 2024 King’s Birthday Awards is an honour.  The recognition, and 

the honour, are truly deserved. 
 
Through your leadership, your contribution to the youth program and to adult training, 
and your on-the-ground program delivery, you have had a profound impact on the lives of 
many young people. 
 
At a personal level, I have valued the times we have served together, as part of the 
National Team of Scouts Australia, over the past 23 years, and until recently to be part of 
your leadership team.  Through your dedication to others, you have been a source of 
inspiration to me. 
 
A huge B-R-A-V-O on your appointment as a Member of the Order of Australia (AM)! 
 
With best wishes 
Yours in Scouting 

 
 

Neville Tomkins OAM, JP 
Acting Chair 
Scouts Australia 
 
11 June 2024 


